Planning Meeting Notes 27th June 2018

Apologies – Alison Bromilow, Jo Sargent, Stephen Ware

Present – Phil & Chris Chard, Julie Morgan, Kate Royston, Don Alexander, Daniel Gillett

No Conflicts of interest were advised

Previous minutes agreed

1) [bookmark: _GoBack]Apologies received from Patrick Goodey, who was hoping to attend to give an update on the Flood Defence scheme, but, a prior meeting has been changed, He has offered to come next month, will confirm date etc to him 

2) Daniel had come to our meeting following contact with Don regarding issues surrounding the build up of rubbish/lack of access/storage for bins etc in Gloucester Road, around the multi-occupancy buildings. He advised that a wall had been built which was blocking access to an area where bins had previously been collected. There was a lot of discussion around trying to get a community feel back and encourage residents there to recycle more thoughtfully, also to try to get the landlords to help or hold a residents meeting to include various departments within BCC, Don informed the meeting that Jo was trying to get this together, will email Jo, asking her to include our group in any meeting and to keep us informed (any resolution might help with future planning apps). There was also some concern regarding the fire exits, which  meeting was informed planning enforcement were happy with, also whether the buildings have been gas/electricity checked.

3) Meeting was informed of the Public meeting on 29th June @ Methodist Church Shirehampton, 6.30pm regarding YardArts and s planning application for storage containers at Kingsweston, near Karakal

4) Also advised the Granville Nursing home have withdrawn their application

5) Sims – Called to Committee – Don advised that this has been granted as per the information on planning website – residents not particularly happy with the outcome, but, will continue to monitor it and report any problems/concerns.

6) Mention was made that the Port may be objecting to the proposed “pink area” in the local plan proposals for Avonmouth

7) All present agreed that the next meeting will be 26th September, due to the summer holiday period, but, for all group members to keep an eye on the planning portal, and if any applications come up that we are concerned about, to send out a group email and to respond individually as we have done previously.

8) If anyone has any queries, please email me – nanny_po@hotmail.com and I will do my best to  help

NEXT MEETING 26th September 7pm St Andrews Church Hall

***please note – Application no – 18/03064/F is on the planning portal – this relates to the old Robin Cousins Sports Centre on West Town Road – please look at it and put in any comments***








